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Metropolitan King County Council

External Affairs Committee

Staff Report

	Agenda Item No.:
	2
	
	Name:
	Chuck Williams

	Proposed Motion No.:
	2007-0358
	
	Date:
	July 9, 2007

	Attending:
	Karen Freeman, Executive’s Office, State Governmental Relations Liaison


SUBJECT:  A motion authorizing the Chair of the Council to enter into a contract for services to represent the county with the Washington State legislature.

SUMMARY: The first three year contract with the county entered into with The Advocacy Group (Michael Temple) was approved and passed (Motion #10585) on November 16, 1998.
The second three year term contract the county entered into with the Advocacy Group (Michael Temple) was approved and passed (Motion #11266) on August 20, 2001.
The third three year contract the county entered into with Michael Temple was approved and passed (Motion #11966) on July 19, 2004.

The County governmental relation’s staff prepared a Request for Proposal (RFP) and followed the established process for King County to make a public request for proposal in order to solicit, and select a consulting firm to enter into a contract for services to represent the county for the year beginning August 28, 2007 and ending August 27, 2008.  
At the end of the proposal process, Michael Temple was the only consulting firm, which submitted a letter of interest and a proposal.  Using the evaluation criteria stated in the Request for Proposal (RFP), Michael Temple’s Proposal was evaluated by Chuck Williams, Government Relations Director, and Karen Freeman representing Executive Ron Sims, and found to meet or exceed the proposal criteria.
Because of the high quality of work performed by Michael Temple over the past nine years of service as a contractor to King County on major legislative issues, it is staff’s pleasure to recommend the approval of this contract to the External Affairs Committee.

If awarded the contract, the consultant’s primary responsibilities are to monitor state legislation and advocate the County’s position with the state legislature and executive branch of government, and to help King County build on the progress made over the past three legislative sessions.   Michael Temple’s proposed interim work plan is as follows:

. 

· Participate in the activities of the committees with jurisdiction over natural resource issues. 

· Meet with leadership of both the House and Senate, both on natural resource issues as well as other issues as assigned. 

· Meet with members of the King County delegation.

· Continue building relationships with representatives of other interest groups and government representatives to form coalitions on issues of importance to King County.
Proposed Motion 2007-0358 (Attachment 1) authorizes the Chair of the Council to enter into a contract with Michael Temple, for services to represent the county during for the year beginning August 28, 2007 and ending on August 27, 2008.   In addition, the motion authorizes the Chair of the Council to extend this contract, in single year increments, for a total of three years (through August 2010), upon the recommendation of the External Affairs Committee or its successor.  
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